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April 1        Fresh Starts     Chorealis 

The lengthening of the days and the greening of the trees can inspire us to turn over a new leaf. Just like seeds, we 
need help from other sources - nourishment, water, sunlight - to grow. Sometimes, we may also find ourselves in 
what seem like less than ideal growing conditions. What do you need to transform and “bloom where you’re 
planted?" 
 

April 8                From Man to God     Rev. Brian J. Kiely 

A week late, I will look at the Easter story and how Jesus went was transformed from god-like to God. 
 

April 15       Transforming the Spirit     Rev. Brian J. Kiely 

Most of us want to make some changes, to have our lives be a little different than they are. Effective change does 
not come from a wish or an idea, but starts with transforming ourselves from within.  
 

April 22               Aging     Rev. Brian J. Kiely 

Well it’s the one form of transformation that any of us lucky enough to live so long experience!  It brings both 
challenge and gift.  
 

April 29        Transforming the World                Rev. Brian J. Kiely 

As citizens of the world we each have an obligation to make things better if we can.  How can we do that without 
losing ourselves? 
  

https://www.facebook.com/events/221455361930519/
https://www.facebook.com/events/374832059663841/
https://www.facebook.com/events/210411056396186/
https://www.facebook.com/events/227014947858189/
https://www.facebook.com/events/130114191159596/
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Ministerial Musings 
  
Speaking of change and transformation - April’s theme - it’s been quite a six week 
whirlwind for our family. We put our house on the market on January 29, and sold it the 
same day.   
 
As I write this (March 20th) I am looking forward with the usual mix of emotions 
towards moving house tomorrow.  We have had our new home for about 10 days and 
with the help of many hands have done some renovating and painting…along with 
packing and prepping. It’s ready and a few of the fragile items are already 
there.  Frankly, we are aching and exhausted. 
 
In the midst of this period of work and preparation, we learned of the need to help our 
son Hunter find a group home.  It was a difficult decision to make, of course, and we will both likely feel the weight 
of it until we become convinced that Hunter is well and truly settled.  We thought that if we were lucky, he might 
move by the end of April. 
 
But in the midst of our packing and prepping the good people at Entrust found a home (Hunter will be the first 
resident) rented it, made some modifications and let us know that he can move in …tomorrow!  Last night, instead 
of emptying our house, we were setting up his.  Yikes!  But it’s a really nice house.  I think it will work out. Of 
course, Erica frequently notes that I see the world through rose coloured glasses. We will see. 
 
There are times in all of our lives when all you can do is put your head down and ask, “What’s next on the list?”  If 
we are lucky these times are few and far between.  Right now it’s our turn, but we will get through it. 
 
If I have seemed a little out of it, or if I have dropped the ball in some way, I do apologize.  I know some things, 
important things, have fallen pretty far down the “What’s next?” list.  But that’s the nature of change 
sometimes.  And judging from the kindness and understanding this community has been showing us, well, you get 
it. 
 
See you in church, 

Brian 

Religion on Tap 
 Join us for our informal drop-in social and theological discussion evening.  “Religion on Tap” will be on 
Tuesday, April 24th, Metro Billiards, 10250 106 St starting at 7 p.m.  
 

 

Invitation to Newcomers 
If you are receiving our monthly Newsletter and are not yet a member of the church, but would like to be, please 

contact [Church Administrator, Janet Polkovsky, Phone: (780) 454-8073 -- chadmin@uce.ca  to start the process of 

becoming a fully-fledged member of our very vibrant community.  We look forward to welcoming you. 

  

https://www.facebook.com/events/351743621896110/
mailto:chadmin@uce.ca
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Some Final Truths 
April 2018 
 

April brings to a close our canvass for 2018. There are a few 
pledges left to collect and then we have to create an 
estimate of how much income we will have for the coming 
year. That estimate is used to create our church budget. 
After my 10 years of doing canvass I’ve got a pretty good 
idea of how our canvass total translates to income. You will 
get to hear my estimate at the Annual General Meeting on 
May 6th.  
 
This year’s canvass did not start with the mailed-out letter to 
previous donors; this year we used email instead of a mailed 
letter. It was easier to send an email, but the response wasn’t as good as past years. By March 15th we only had 35 
pledges which is half of what we have had by that date in previous years. By the time you read this newsletter I 
will have sent a number of follow-up emails to try and get a higher percentage of pledges.  
 

We all need to submit a pledge. If you are a member you need to 
pledge every year. Even if you have ongoing donations set up we 
would like to get a pledge from you. By pledging you help us create our 
church budget for the next year. The more complete our pledges, the 
more confidence we have in creating our budget. The worst thing that 
can happen is that we don’t get enough pledges and then have to cut 
our budgets.  
 
 
 
 

There is still some time left to pledge. If you haven’t pledged yet, then please send in a pledge as soon as you get 
this newsletter. There are pledge forms online, and in the church. 
 
For those that have already pledged; thank you for supporting our search for truth at UCE!  
 
Andrew Mills  
780-918-3288  
andrew@misc.ca 
More Canvass information at www.yxd.ca/2018   
  

https://yxd.wufoo.com/forms/z1fiv5eb0y2rv84/
mailto:andrew@misc.ca
http://www.yxd.ca/2018
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UCE Annual General Meeting – Celebrating Our Community 
UCE is humming with activities and ideas. It’s time to celebrate that and plan for more at our AGM on Sunday, 
May 6 at 11:45 am.  At the meeting, we’ll:  

hear about the work of staff and committees 

decide how we want to allocate our budget 

elect new members to the Board, the nominating and ministerial relations committees 

 The decisions from this meeting will affect all of us, so it is important to have all our voices as part of the 
discussions and decision making.  

 Everyone is encouraged to attend, and anyone who has been a member for 60 days may vote.  

 A light lunch and childcare will be available.  

 If you have any questions about the annual general meeting, please speak to a board member. 

 See you on Sunday, May 6! 

Candidates List, Annual General Meeting May 6 
The following church members have offered to stand for positions on the UCE board and two committees, 
nominating and ministerial relations.  Our thanks to them for agreeing to keep our congregation strong. Elections 
will be at the annual congregational meeting on Sunday, May 6, when nominations can be made from the floor.  
President: Karen Mills 
Vice-President: Karen Bilida 
Treasurer: Doug Eastwell (completing one year of a two-year term)  
Secretary: Gloria Krenbrenck 
Trustees:  Robert Begg and Yvonne Mireau (ongoing trustees: David Rae and Marilyn Gaa) 
Nominating Committee: Two vacancies. (ongoing: Rosemary Falconer, Cathy Loiselle)  
Ministerial Relations Committee: Graham McFarlane, Ruth Patrick (ongoing: Sylvia Krogh, David Hagel). 
 
Doug Eastwell: Doug joined our congregation last year and has been an active participant since then – he even 
plays his drum with the choir. Doug was a Senior Cost Estimator for the Drainage Services Branch of the City of 
Edmonton for more than 25 years, before his retirement in 2008. He is a Chartered Quantity Surveyor with the 
Royal Institute of Chartered Surveyors and a fellow of the Canadian Institute of Quantity Surveyors. He is also a 
Registered Engineering Technologist. He has done a variety of part-time and sub-consultant work in his field since 
retirement from the city. 
 

      
 

Calling All Committees and Working Groups 
The Deadline for submitting the Annual General Meeting Reports will be Wednesday, April 
11th. Please send your reports electronically in either a Word or PDF format (email to: 
chadmin@uce.ca). Reports will be posted to the UCE website as they are received and paper 
copies will be made available at the Church Office.  

  

 

https://www.facebook.com/events/152794618763384/
https://www.facebook.com/events/152794618763384/
https://www.facebook.com/events/152794618763384/
https://www.facebook.com/events/152794618763384/
file:///C:/Users/UCE%20Admin/Documents/CHURCH%20ADMIN/Church%20Newsletter/2018/03%20March%202018/chadmin@uce.ca
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Campus Ministry Notes ... 
Dear members & friends of Westwood and UCE, 
 
Thank you for your support, for the two years I have spent in Campus Ministry at the University of Alberta. It has 
been a meaningful experience - full of interesting opportunities, diverse humans, and both personal and 
professional growth. 
 
After a long period of discernment, I have chosen to resign the position at the end of this school year. While the 
University is rich with needs and opportunities, I don't feel I can effectively serve the position in the hours I have 
available.  
 
Thank you for your faith in me. I am grateful for the time spent and connections made. 
 
Sincerely, Reverend Anne Barker  
 

Sharing Our Abundance April 2018  
The Unitarian Church of Edmonton donates half of the loose cash collected to a different charity. For 
the month of April we will be donating to Child Haven International - started by Unitarian Minister 
Fred & Bonnie Cappuccino.  Child Haven supports children and women in developing countries who 
are in need of food, education, health care, shelter and clothing.  Child Haven has five homes in India, 
Nepal, Tibet, China and Bangladesh. 

 
HEART TO HEART  

 Joanne Olafson’s husband, Everett Hewitt died peacefully on March 9th. A memorial service will be held this 
summer. We send our love and condolences to his family.  

 Congratulations to the late Mike Beraha’s daughter, Wendy, who will receive her Doctorate of Theology at the 
University of Toronto this May. 

 Don Royer, who is a 94 year old member of UCE, spent 2 weeks in hospital after a serious fall, and spent many 
more weeks doing rehabilitation at the Norwood Centre and is now back at home. 

 Lilas Lysne is also back at Rosedale after another hospital stay.   
 The Kiely family will be settling in at their new Alberta Avenue area residence in the near future.  Best wishes 
Erica, Brian and family!! 

 Liz Cloutier is back at home after a hospital stay and some time in rehab.  Liz is able to visit husband Clem every 
day in his long term care location at Rosedale. 

 If you notice someone hasn’t been around for a while, do give them a call and ask how they are doing. 
The UCE Pastoral Care office will be open for booked visits with Rev. Audrey Brooks, on the first and third 
Wednesdays of each month, from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m.  Please call 780-489-8842 to book, or email Audrey at 
audbrook@telusplanet.net . There is no cost for this service. 

Please let us know if you would like a home visit, and also if you would like to be a part of our visiting team.   
Our Mission is love, our race is humanity, our faith is in each other – Audrey 

  

mailto:audbrook@telusplanet.net
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Chorealis Cabaret 2018 

 

 
Pont de la Moustache 

 
John Pater 

Jasmine Whenham 

 
John Sproule 

 
Clinton Krenbrenk & David Kelmer 
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The Right to a Healthy Environment? 
The Social Justice Working Group plans to support an initiative that would enshrine the right to a healthy 
environment in the Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms.  “Support,” in this case, would mean sending a 
letter to City Council to encourage them to take the actions necessary to proclaim Edmonton’s support for this 
initiative.  According to the Blue Dot Campaign, over 160 municipalities have already declared their support and 
110 countries have included this right in their constitution.  For details, see the following sites: 
http://healthyyeg.org/the-plan/ 
http://bluedot.ca/about/ 
https://www.ecojustice.ca/case/right-to-a-healthy-environment/ 
http://elc.ab.ca/environmental-bill-rights-action-today-albertans-tomorrow/ 
The Social Justice Working Group can support this initiative on its own, but the effect might be greater if the 
congregation supported it.  Such a decision on the part of the congregation would require a motion, discussion, 
and vote at the Annual General Meeting in May.  Should we bring this item to the AGM?  If you have an opinion 
one way or the other, please contact Marilyn Gaa (marilyngaa@telusplanet.net) or Sylvia Krogh (skrogh@shaw.ca) 
soon.  We look forward to your input.  

    Jeff Bisanz, for the Social Justice Working Group 

CUC Award: Call for Nominations for Knight Award 
At the CUC’s Annual Conference and Meeting in Hamilton, Ontario next May, the Knight Award will be presented 
to a living person who has, as a volunteer, contributed at the national level to furthering the principles of 
Unitarianism in Canada. The award honours the ideals exemplified by the lives and work of Victor and Nancy 
Knight. 
Nominations may be submitted by any member or friend of a Canadian UU congregation, and must be 
accompanied by a citation describing what the nominee has done at the national level to promote liberal religious 
principles in Canada and why she or he should be considered for the award. The citation should be at least 200 
words in length and may be submitted to Mary Lu MacDonald (jbmlmac@ns.sympatico.ca) or by mail to her at 
2677 Gladstone Street, Halifax NS, B3K 0A3.  Nominations must be received by April 1st, 2018.”                                                            
 

UCE Pagan Chalice Circle 
 
Come join us on the last Friday of every month for a pagan circle. We are learning the 
pagan path and celebrating rituals together. All are welcome! We are a scent free 
group. See Lauren Kay (ucekids@uce.ca) or Marilyn Gaa 
(marilyngaa@telusplanet.net) with any questions. Communications are set up via 
Facebook and email. 

 
 

Edmonton UU Literary Reading Club 
Members and friends of Westwood Unitarian and Unitarian Church of 
Edmonton are invited to join in the second year of a book club that discusses 
Canadian finalists and winners of top literary awards and competitions. 

For this year we will be reading four great novels and meeting on the following 
Sunday evenings (6-8pm). Our last meeting: April 22 – Richard Wagamese – 
Ojibway Author: Indian Horse. In our discussions we explore what these books 
mean to religious liberals.  You are welcome to come to one or more of the group 
discussions.  For more information and for meeting locations (we meet at 
members’ homes) please contact johncpater@gmail.com .  

             

http://healthyyeg.org/the-plan/
http://bluedot.ca/about/
https://www.ecojustice.ca/case/right-to-a-healthy-environment/
http://elc.ab.ca/environmental-bill-rights-action-today-albertans-tomorrow/
file:///C:/Users/Bilida/Downloads/marilyngaa@telusplanet.net
file:///C:/Users/Bilida/Downloads/skrogh@shaw.ca
mailto:jbmlmac@ns.sympatico.ca
file:///C:/Users/Bilida/Downloads/ucekids@uce.ca
file:///C:/Users/Bilida/Downloads/marilyngaa@telusplanet.net
https://www.facebook.com/Richard-Wagamese-Ojibway-Author-211653007684/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/Richard-Wagamese-Ojibway-Author-211653007684/?fref=mentions
mailto:johncpater@gmail.com
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                                      Congregational Dinner and Dance 

 
Early Bird Priced Tickets on Sale until April 1! 

Blue Hawaii is our theme for this congregational dinner on April 14th! Come in 
your hula skirt, wear your board shorts and come dance the night away in Hawaii! 
The Winners of the W.H. Alexander Award and the Charles Potter Award to 
Community Engagement have been selected!  Don’t miss out on the award 
ceremony at the Blue Hawaii Themed Congregational Dinner and Dance. (BYOB) 

 

 

Monster Garage Sale 

UCE’s biggest fundraiser is coming up. Start now to declutter and simplify your 
life! Also, set aside some time to join in the fun as we set up for 2 weeks prior to 
the garage sale which is  
Friday May 4th – Saturday May 5th. 

We need good saleable items. Please donate books, CDs, toys, tools, 
kitchenware, furniture (no mattresses or stuffed furniture), jewelry, collectibles, 
electronics, etc. No clothing, no old TVs or computers please. Bring your 
treasures to Keeler Hall, but not before Sunday, April 21st. 

 

Help us help communicate to the outside world what a great community we have. 
Please join us on Facebook  and our new Twitter Account. Please also look for links 
throughout this newsletter. Social Media cannot be successful alone. Every comment, 
like, share, invite helps us. Please share with your friends and family and on your 
pages. 

Volunteer Opportunities 

Casino Help 
Our biannual Casino fundraising event is fast approaching! Every 2 years we are given the opportunity to work a 
Casino in which the church earns $70-80K for our efforts. This year the funds are especially significant as the 
church is planning to use the funds to pay off the last of our building debt!  
However we cannot do it without you. Please donate your time, to this very important fundraiser.  
The Casino will be at Casino Edmonton on Argyll Rd on June 12/13th.  
If you have worked a Casino before you know how fun they are. If not, please do not feel intimidated by the 
position names - General Manager, Banker etc. All positions are VERY easily done by all and a paid Advisor is on 
site with us the entire time, to walk all our volunteers through their duties.   
You can sign up very easily for your desired shift at www.volunteersignup.org/3wQJR  
If transportation is an issue (we can help!) or if you have any questions, please contact Brandie Moller-Reid, our 
Casino Coordinator at brmoller@hotmail.com.  
 

Want an easy way to volunteer? About ½ hour of time on your own schedule! We 
need some people to post on Kijiji. You do not respond to any of the responses, you 
just have to post wording and pictures that are provided to you. Training is 
provided. Please contact Karen Bilida @ Unitarian.Edmonton@yahoo.ca 

https://www.facebook.com/events/272106803321856/
https://www.facebook.com/UnitarianChurch/
https://twitter.com/UnitarianUCE
https://www.facebook.com/events/357253148069018/
http://www.volunteersignup.org/3wQJR
mailto:brmoller@hotmail.com
mailto:Unitarian.Edmonton@yahoo.ca
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Volunteer Without Meetings for the Food Bank 
 
You can come for one week or 52 weeks!  
An easy job, but a very important one. Help UCE 
distribute food from the Food Bank. Wednesdays from 
5:30-7:30 pm. We need people to cross names off of 
lists and people to lift boxes – something for most 
everybody.  
Please sign up in the UCE lobby.  

 

Maintenance 

The property management volunteers would like to invite anyone to come on in and 
help out around the church on Wednesdays from about 10 am till 2 pm. Any skill 
level is welcome and coffee and tea is supplied. Occasionally we even have a lunch 
supplied. 

We also need someone to volunteer to show up before Sunday service and make 
sure all the entry ways and emergency exits are cleared. If you are able to do one 
Sunday a month or even one Sunday over the winter please let us know, 
mikekeast@shaw.ca . 
   

 

 

If you’re still unsure of volunteering, watch: https://www.youtube.com/Interfaith Habitat Works Promo 2018 
Rev. Audrey Brooks is the UCE recruiter and volunteer for this initiative. Please contact her at 780-489-8842 or 
audbrook@telusplanet.net. 

 

file:///C:/Users/Bilida/Downloads/mikekeast@shaw.ca
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6lCmOZ3RpiA&feature=youtu.be%20
audbrook@telusplanet.net
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Sunday Volunteer Schedule 

Date Greeter Usher 
Sound 

Technician 
Coffee Piano 

April 1 Will Adair, David Rae Maurice Bourgoin Marg Booker 
John 
Turvey 

Chorealis 

April 8 
Donna Hamar, Audrey 
Brooks 

Rosemary Falconer Bill Lee Clair Horne 
Karen Mills 

April 15 
Jan McMillan, Stella 
Clarke 

Maurice Bourgoin Marg Booker Clair Horne 
Gordon 
Ritchie 

April 22 
Gerald Hayduk, 
Stephen Greenhalgh 

Jeff Bisanz 
Kat 
Hartshorne  

Clair Horne 
TDB 

April 29 
Wendy Smith, Jolien 
Pauw 

Jeff Bisanz Bill Lee Clair Horne 
Karen Mills 

 

 
UCE Walking Group Schedule 

Walkers carpool from church, leaving at 10 am, or meet at the walk site at 10.20 am.  There are often changes to 
the schedule so if you are not on the email list please call Sheila, 780-454-7581 the day before to confirm the walk. 
 

March 30 Meet at Victoria Plaza (11710-100 Ave).  If necessary, park at the 
rear of 10052-117 Street. 

April 6 Meet/park by Trudel Residence (8134 Jasper Avenue) 
 

April 13 Village at Griesbach (97 Street and 137 Avenue) 
 

April 20 Meet/lunch at Victoria Plaza (11710-100 Avenue) Lunch at 
Sheila’s. 

April 27 Help at church with garage sale. 
 

 

 

UU Activities around Edmonton 

         Dragging Youth 
Dragging Spring...Sparkling Youth Performers Abloom. ALL AGES Drag Show! All proceeds 
going to "Youth Initiatives". All are welcome to attend & perform! This month's theme is 
"Spring" This show is to celebrate the new queens & kings blooming in the new year with a 
variety of performances that will blow you away with all the new talent in the city of all ages. 
$5 Cover Fee with all proceeds going towards Youth Initiatives. Cash bar and snacks. Silent 
auction as well. Showtime: 6:00pm sharp, Saturday, April 21st.  

 

Start your Summer Off Right! 
Mark your calendars on June 9th for the Edmonton Pride Parade!! The Pride Parade is an annual 

event that is not to be missed! Pull out your most colourful attire from your closet and show your 
pride! This event is for all ages. We have already submitted the registration application in the 

name of both congregations.  We have the parade leader and the 'volunteer' Marshall recruited. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/events/135172360452780/
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Workshop at Westwood Unitarian 
 

The Song in Our Hearts:  5pm Friday April 20 – 2pm Sunday April 22, 2018 
INSPIRED BY THE MUSIC OF JASON SHELTON?  This is a FIRST-TIME IN 
CANADA opportunity! Join us at Westwood Unitarian in Edmonton for a 
Choral Music Weekend with the renowned UU musician JASON SHELTON, 
accompanied by the equally delightful Jane Perry. 
* Friday evening simple supper & musical vespers 
* Saturday all-day Choral Workshop – including a sneak peek at Jason’s new 
music! Lunch & snacks included 
* Sing in, or simply attend, the Sunday Service – where Jason will also be our guest speaker. ‘Lunch for the road’ 
will be provided 
Registrants will receive copies of all the music taught this weekend & are free to reproduce & perform this music 
back home. You can listen to some of Jason’s music HERE: http://www.jasonsheltonmusic.com/audio/ 
For more information or to register please visit the Westwood Unitarian website: 
http://www.westwoodunitarian.ca/workshop-with-jason-shelton/ 
Westwood Unitarian is located at 11135 – 65 Avenue NW. 

 
 

Around Our Church 
 

● UCE is a scent-free zone. We have members, some of them small children, with severe allergies. So avoid 
wearing any scents when you come to gatherings at the church – colognes, hair spray, etc. Also please remember 
when cleaning church property (tablecloths, counter tops, dishes, etc.) to use scent-free products.   
● Sermons: On the YouTube website, http://www.youtube.com/EdmUnitarian  Need help: Contact Bill Lee 
billlee@ualberta.net or 780-435-7477 
● Brunch: Going for brunch after church is a UCE tradition. Want to join? Contact Marge Roche or Jennifer 
Hinchcliffe at church. 
● Recycling: We don’t have recycling pickup at the church, so we need help with taking blue bags home for home 
collection or to the Recycle Centre. The bags are in the kitchen and/or social hall 
● Walls: Please do not use scotch tape on a painted wall. If you need a sign printed and posted in the church 
please contact the office, chadmin@uce.ca . 
● Bissell Centre: All items donated to our church green box in the foyer go to the Bissell Centre Thrift Shoppe on 
88st &118 Ave.  Also accepted is all bedding and linen (with the exception of cushions and pillows), small 
household items, CD’s and videos but no books or tapes. 
For further information contact Barbara Forbes 780 439 4553 or Rosemary Falconer 780 472 9287. 
● Pop Cans: We raise money from returnable bottles, tetra packs etc. donated by members. Drop your 
contribution in the second storage room (the single door) in Keeler Hall. 
● Food: If you use our kitchen, clean it up afterward and don’t leave any food behind.  Public Health Regulations 
prohibit the storing of perishable food for more than one day 
● Security: If your committee or groups are meeting after Church hours, please make sure all the exit doors are 
locked before setting the alarm and leaving. The exits that need to be checked are Keeler Hall and the side door 
(on the same as the main doors, by the picnic table). 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.jasonsheltonmusic.com/audio/
http://www.westwoodunitarian.ca/workshop-with-jason-shelton/
http://www.youtube.com/EdmUnitarian
mailto:billlee@ualberta.net
file:///C:/Users/Bilida/Downloads/chadmin@uce.ca
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SCAM ALERT!  
It is Tax Time and the Fraudsters are Working Hard! 

 
This is not related to anything that has happened to the Unitarian Church of Edmonton but we love you all and 

want you to protect yourself. 
 

You could receive emails, text messages, &/or phone 
calls that look very legitimate BUT it may be a scam.  
The Canadian Revenue Agency (CRA), your bank, and 
your credit card company, will not contact you for 
your credit card information, bank information, 
mother’s maiden name, etc. by phone, text, or email. 
 
UCE sends email and mail requests for pledge 
information but will not send a request for specific 
banking or credit card information by email. UCE uses 
secure credit card sites for donations. (Canada Helps 
and ATB Cares). Bank information (voided cheque) for 
Preauthorized withdrawals must be given in person or 
by snail mail to the church office. 

When in doubt DO NOT send or give info!    
Do not feel bad for hanging up.  
Never e-mail personal or financial information. 
Contact the organization by using a telephone number from a credible source such as a phone book or a bill (not 
a number included in the suspicious correspondence). 
Go into your bank branch if you have questions about requests for information (including CRA requests). 
The CRA will not e-mail in regards to any aspect of refunds or moneys owing.  

 
For more information: 
Anti-fraud videos from the Gov’t of Canada: http://www.competitionbureau.gc.ca/eic/site/cb-
bc.nsf/eng/04272.html 
RCMP fraud prevention:  http://www.rcmp-grc.gc.ca/scams-fraudes/phishing-eng.htm 
Canadian Anti-Fraud Centre:  http://www.antifraudcentre-centreantifraude.ca/index-eng.htm 
 

 
Report an incident 
It's not always easy to spot a scam, and new ones are invented every day. 
If you suspect that you may be a target of fraud, or if you have already sent funds, don't be embarrassed - you're 
not alone.  
If you want to report a fraud, or if you need more information, contact The Canadian Anti- Fraud Centre:  
Toll Free 1-888-495-8501 
Hours of operation: Monday-Friday 9:00 am - 4:45 pm Eastern Time 
 
Regards, 
Karen Bilida CPA, CMA, UCE Board V.P. 
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The Unitarian Church of Edmonton is a liberal, multi-generational, religious community.  We celebrate a rich 
mosaic of free-thinking, spiritually-questing individuals joined in common support and action.  We welcome 

diversity including diversity of beliefs from divine believers to humanists, from pagans to atheists and 
agnostics.  We believe in the compassion of the human heart, the warmth of community, the pursuit of justice and 

the search of meaning in our lives. 
 

We gather with gratitude on traditional Cree lands that are now a part of Treaty Six and shared by many nations.   
A treaty is an inheritance, a responsibility and a relationship.  May we be good neighbours to one another, good 

stewards to our planet and good ancestors to our children. 
 

Minister's Office Hours 
Brian is usually in the office Tuesdays through Fridays from 10 until 2:30.  Sometimes community meetings and 
visits cause him to be away.  People dropping by are most welcome, but it's always best to call ahead and check to 
make sure he is there. 
 

Office closed for Easter Long Weekend 
The Administrator’s Office will be closed Friday, March 30th and Monday, April 3rd.  In case of emergency, please 
see below for contact information of our pastor, chaplain, board members and building maintenance. 
 

THE EDMONTON UNITARIAN PUBLISHED MONTHLY BY THE 
UNITARIAN CHURCH OF EDMONTON 

10804 119 Street, Edmonton, AB T5H 3P2 
PHONE 780-454-8073 FAX 780-452-1641 

 
E-MAIL chadmin@uce.ca WEB PAGE www.uce.ca 

Vol 59 No. 4 
 

Newsletter Submission Deadline is the 20th of every month. Please send your article to chadmin@uce.ca 
 

People Finder 
Minister: Reverend Brian J. Kiely brikie@aol.com 780-455-9797 
President: Karen Mills karenmills@me.com 780-432-0826 
Religious Exploration Leader: Lauren Kay ucekids@uce.ca  780-454-5816 
Church Office: Janet Polkovsky chadmin@uce.ca 780-454-8073 
Campus Minister Rev. Anne Barker aebarker@ualberta.ca  780-489-8842 
Head Teller: Edwina Madill 780-462-2089 
Canvas: Andrew Mills andrew@misc.ca  780-432-0826 
Communications Committee: Karen Bilida Unitarian.edmonton@yahoo.ca  
Chaplain Services: Audrey Brooks audbrook@telusplanet.net 780-489-8842   
Property Management: Mike Keast 780-497-1303 
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Yes! I want to support UCE as a place to find truth. 

Here is my financial pledge to the Unitarian Church of Edmonton for the coming year: 

 
My name is: _________________________________ 

 

I would like:  (choose one) 
o to pledge 10% more than last year 

o to pledge the same as last year 
o to pledge a specific amount: 

For the period 1 Jul 2018 to 30 Jun 2019 ________________________  
           (how much per month or how much per year?) 

 

I will pay my pledge: (choose one) 
o with the preauthorized deposits that I have already set up 

o with preauthorized deposits that I would like to set up now please (call Andrew) 
o with cash, cheques, or online donation that: 

o I will send or donate now (include with pledge form) 

o I will send later (I’ve explained when in the notes) 
o I will pay as I am able (explain in the notes) 

 
____________________________________________________________ 

 

If you have any other notes, instructions, or comments please include them here or call or 
email me any time.  

___ 
 

 

 
The canvass page at www.yxd.ca/2018    has more info and an electronic pledge form 

Andrew Mills 780-432-0826 (home), 780-918-3288 (cell), andrew@misc.ca 
 

Put your completed pledge form in the return envelope; place in the collection, mail to the church, or drop at the office.   

 

 

 

 
 

Find Your Truth 

10804-119 Street NW 
Edmonton, AB 

T5H 3P2 

Fold form with address 

showing to use in a window 
envelope 
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